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OIAD-3588 

15 December 2023  

 

 

Stuff 

 

 

   

 

Tēnā koe  

 

Thank you for your request to the Department of Conservation (DOC), received on 21 

November 2023, in which you queried a variety of matters concerning the Chateau Tongariro 

including: 

• Ongoing negotiations between DOC and previous leaseholders 

• Costs incurred by DOC since taking over management 

• Information about the future of the building. 

 

We have considered your request under the Official Information Act 1982. 

 

Your questions and our responses are listed below: 

 

1. Have negotiations between DOC and the previous leaseholders been concluded? If 

so, what was the result? If not, what is holding this up? 

Negotiations with the previous leaseholders are ongoing. Due to the nature of these 

negotiations (which are subject to legal privilege) we are unable to provide further 

details on how they are progressing at this time. 

 

2. Since DOC took over management of the site, how much has been spent on its 

maintenance? 

Since taking over management of the Chateau Tongariro and its ancillary buildings in 

March 2023, DOC has spent $1.18 million. This figure accounts for maintenance, 

consultant costs, operating expenses (such as electricity), insurance and other 

compliance requirements. 

 

3. Has DOC got any idea how much it would cost to bring the site back to working 

order? 

Total costs cannot be confirmed at this stage. We need to consider options for the 

building and discuss matters with our treaty partners before full costings can be 

obtained for future preferred options.  






